FINAL BILL REPORT
HB 1923

Synopsis as Enacted
C 185 L 93

Brief Description: Modifying provisions relating to the
advisory council on historic preservation.

By Representatives Veloria, Wood, Jacobsen, Ogden and J. Kohl.

House Committee on State Government
Senate Committee on Government Operations

Background: The State Advisory Council on Historic
Preservation was established in 1983 to review and recommend
nominations for the state and national registers of historic
places, and to advise the governor and the Department of
Community Development on historic preservation matters. The
council also makes recommendations on grant awards to local
governments with certified historic preservation programs.

The Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, in the
Department of Community Development, is responsible for
staffing the advisory council.

Members of the State Advisory Council on Historic
Preservation include: the director of the State Historical
Society; six members of the public with experience in
history, architecture, and archaeology; a Native American;
and the director of the Washington Archaeological Research
Center. However, the Washington Archaeological Research
Center no longer exists.

To receive federal funding under the National Historic
Preservation Act, state historic preservation programs must
have a qualified state historic preservation review board.
The State Advisory Council on Historic Preservation is
scheduled to terminate on June 30, 1993.

Summary: The termination provision for the State Advisory
Council on Historic Preservation is repealed. The director

of the Washington Archaeological Research Center is replaced
as a council member by a representative of the Washington
archaeological community.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 98 0
Senate 44 0

HB 1923 -1- House Bill Report



Effective: June 30, 1993
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